
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 7.10.22  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support in collecting food for the 
Harold Hill Foodbank. This food will be used to complete packs that provide three days’ worth 
of nutritional food for local people in crisis. If you would like to continue supporting the     
Harold Hill Foodbank, please click on the following link: https://haroldhill.foodbank.org.uk/give
-help/ If you are a family that are in need of support from the Harold Hill Foodbank, contact 
Mrs Walsh (Home School Support Worker), who will be able to discuss the support options 
available. 
 
We continue our charity work on Monday 10th October, where we will be celebrating World 
Mental Health Day through  Young Minds #HelloYellow campaign.  
 
Pupils and Staff are asked  to wear something yellow to show young people that how they 
feel matters. As we have already asked for charity donations this half-term, the school will be 
making a donation on behalf of community; however, if you wish to donate, please send it via 
SchoolComms. There is no expectation for parents to purchase new yellow clothing for their 
children—It can be as simple as wearing yellow socks, a yellow headband or a yellow badge! 
 
We are excited to announce that the money raised during last year’s #HelloYellow day is   
being used the create a ‘Calm Room’ at St Ursula’s. This room will be a place for pupils to  
remove themselves from the hustle and bustle of the school day and take part in wellbeing 
activities. This room will be opened in Autumn Term 2. I look forward to sharing more news 
on this room in the coming weeks! Mr Ashburn  
 

# 4 

1 St Edmund’s 99.56% 

2 St Matthew’s 99.17% 

3 St Thomas’ 99.14% 

4 St Jude’s 98.75% 

5 St Paul’s 97.50% 

5 St John’s 97.05% 
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Breakfast  Club  

 The Breakfast Club is open. To book a 

place for your child/ren please use our 

Schoolcomms booking system. If you 

require any help or guidance with this 

booking system, please contact the 

school office on 01708 345200. Photos and Videos during Assemblies—are they allowed? 
The question is often asked as to whether parents/carers can take photographs or make   

video recordings of assemblies and similar school events. It is for the school to decide  

whether to allow videos or photographs to be taken and at St Ursula’s we do allow this and 

this has been the practice in the past. We want our families to record these special memories; 

however, for this to continue, I ask that parents/carers use their photos and videos correctly. 

Parents/carers are not permitted to take photographs or to make video recordings for     

anything other than their own personal use. You would not, for example, be permitted to 

share these on the internet or social media. Sharing via the internet or Social Media would 

require the consent of all the other parents/carers whose children may be included in the 

images or video.  

When taking photos and videos, please be considerate of the parent behind you whose view 

you may be impeding.  
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Christmas Nativities and Carol Service—Put them in your diaries! 
Nursery Nativity—Wednesday 14th December 2022 @ 2:00pm in Key Stage 1 Hall 

Reception, Year 1 & 2 Nativity—Thursday 15th December 2022  @ 9:30am in St Dominic’s 

Key Stage 2 Carol Service—Friday 16th December 2022 @ 1:30pm in  St Dominic’s  

Parents’ evening Booking system closes on Sunday 9th October @ 4:00pm  

It has been reported to the school that cars have been seen 

stopping on Straight Road with multiple pupils inside but clearly 

not enough seats, meaning that not all children in the vehicle 

are wearing a seat belt. Please support us in teaching our      

children the importance of road safety and to the small minority 

please put your child’s safety before convenience.  

https://haroldhill.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/
https://haroldhill.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/



